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Q&As
• How is the FAA able to safely lower the traffic pattern altitude?

– Traffic pattern altitudes can vary based on local airport environment.
– VNY east side traffic pattern altitude is currently 1,000 ft. AGL.
– The FAA completed a safety review of this planned evaluation and did not 

identify additional hazards from reducing the pattern altitudes.

• What effect will these evaluations have on helicopter operations?
– There are no planned changes to the helicopter routes at VNY.

Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
How is the FAA able to safely lower the traffic pattern altitude?
Traffic pattern altitudes can vary based on the local airport environment. The VNY east side traffic pattern altitude is currently 1,000 feet AGL. There are 99 airports in California, including more than 20 in Southern California, with traffic pattern altitudes below 1,000 feet AGL.  

Starting in early summer 2025, the FAA will temporarily lower the VNY east side traffic pattern altitude to 900 feet AGL for a 90-day period. After the first 90-day evaluation, the FAA will temporarily lower the traffic pattern altitude to 800 feet AGL for 90 days.  

During the evaluation, the FAA will continuously review the effects of the reduced traffic pattern altitudes. We will assess how it affects the number of TCAS alerts, missed approaches, and what the impacts are on local communities and general aviation.  The FAA has completed a safety review of this planned evaluation and did not identify additional hazards from reducing the pattern  altitudes.

What effect will these evaluations have on helicopter operations?
There are no planned changes to the helicopter routes to and from VNY. The FAA will closely monitor all air traffic in the area to ensure the highest level of safety continues during the evaluation period.
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Q&As
• Why can’t aircraft arriving at Burbank fly higher to provide more 

distance between the planes?
– Maintaining a standard rate of descent with a stabilized approach is crucial for 

larger aircraft landing on Runway 8/26 at BUR due to safety concerns.
– A steeper rate of descent may not allow for safety margins necessary for landing 

on the relatively short Runway 8/26 at BUR.
• Will you inform the community when these evaluations are 

implemented? 
– FAA will post on the Community Engagement Website

https://www.faa.gov/air_traffic/community_engagement/vny

– LAWA will post a link to FAA’s information on their website 
https://noiseportal.lawa.org/vny

Presenter Notes
Presentation Notes
Why can’t aircraft arriving at Burbank fly higher to provide more distance between the planes?
While some airports in the United States feature steeper rates of descent, maintaining a standard rate of descent with a stabilized approach is particularly crucial for the larger aircraft landing on Runway 8/26 at BUR. A steeper rate of descent may not allow for nominal safety margins to land on the relatively short length of Runway 8/26.

Will you inform the community when these evaluations are implemented?
The FAA will post information on the evaluation periods on the FAA website. Los Angeles World Airports (LAWA), the owner and operator of VNY, will provide a link to the FAA’s information from their website. 

https://www.faa.gov/air_traffic/community_engagement/vny
https://noiseportal.lawa.org/vny
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Questions
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